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From: Knapp Alicia T 
Sent: Monday, March 9, 2020 10:43 AM
To: Kathy Christensen <Kathy.Christensen@deschutes.org>; Jessica Terpstra
<Jessica.Terpstra@deschutes.org>; HAMPTON Michelle R <michelle.hampton@lanecountyor.gov>;
Jaxon Mitchell <jaxon.mitchell@multco.us>; Sarah Fast <sarah.fast@multco.us>;
Erin_Parrish@co.washington.or.us; Aalbers, Julie <Julieaal@clackamas.us>; Summer Anna
<asummer@clackamas.us>; Aimee Snyder <asnyder@co.lincoln.or.us>; Gomez Reyes Maricarmen
<MGomezReyes@co.marion.or.us>; Stacey Gregg <GreggSM@jacksoncounty.org>; Tanya Phillips
<philliTF@jacksoncounty.org>
Cc: Ferrer Joshua S <JOSHUA.S.FERRER@dhsoha.state.or.us>
Subject: COVID-19 and EISO
Importance: High
 
Hello,
 
Some of you have reached out with questions around preparing for increases of novel coronavirus
(COVID-19) cases in your counties and EISO staff time. As of now, we encourage you all to be
proactive in your preparedness planning and response plans while also maintaining your work under
EISO. We understand that some of your staff might be pulled to help with incident response, but our
expectation is that your staff (particularly staff whose FTE is supported fully under this grant)
maintain your capacity to provide key EISO services to your community.
 
The priority for EISO case work is as follows:

1. Newly Dx HIV
2. Syphilis (Female Clients)
3. Syphilis (Male Clients)
4. Rectal GC & GC in MSM
5. All GC (if you are enrolling all under EISO)

 
If your EISO staff do need to be pulled to help with COVID-19 incident response, please let us know
as soon as possible. If needed, we will consider adjustments to EISO deliverables on a case-by-case
basis. Examples of temporary adjustments we will consider include (but are not limited to) stopping
enrollment of GC cases for EISO or reducing the number of outreach testing events. Requests to
adjust deliverables will need to be time-limited and should be accompanied by a proposed timeline
(e.g. we are requesting to temporarily stop EISO enrollment of GC cases through April 1 due to
COVID-19 response).
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Frequently Asked Questions: 
Coronavirus (COVID-19) and HIV 


 


What is a coronavirus? 


Coronaviruses are a very large family of viruses.  Some coronaviruses cause cold-like 
illness in people.  Others cause illness in certain types of animals like cattle, camels, 
and bats.  The virus that causes coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19) likely originated 
in an animal and spread to humans.   


What is COVID-19? 


COVID-19 is a new virus in the coronavirus family that has not been identified before.  
On February 11, 2020 the World Health Organization announced an official name for 
the disease that is causing the 2019 novel coronavirus outbreak, first identified in 
Wuhan, China. The new name of this disease is coronavirus disease 2019, abbreviated 
as COVID-19. In COVID-19, ‘CO’ stands for ‘corona,’ ‘VI’ for ‘virus,’ and ‘D’ for disease.  


How does COVID-19 spread? 


Coronaviruses spread from an infected person to others through:  
• the air by coughing and sneezing  
• close personal contact, such as touching or shaking hands  
• touching an object or surface with the virus on it, then touching your mouth, nose, 


or eyes  
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Am I at greater risk for acquiring COVID-19 if I am HIV 
positive? 


Right now, we do not have enough information about COVID-19 to know whether 
people living with HIV are at higher risk of COVID-19 than people without HIV.  
 
We do know that the two main risks for coronavirus infection are travel to an affected 
country (https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/travelers/index.html) and 
contact with a person diagnosed with COVID-19, especially close, prolonged 
contact.  
 
Like other respiratory viruses, people living with HIV who have undetectable viral 
loads and robust CD4 counts are likely at the same risk of getting COVID-19 as 
anyone else in the population. We do know, however, that COVID-19 can be more 
serious among older people and people with underlying medical conditions, like 
heart disease, chronic lung disease, or cancer.  In addition, people with lower CD4 
counts (<200 cells/mL, may also experience more severe illness, like pneumonia 
that requires hospitalization.  


 
If you have fever and cough or shortness of breath, contact your health care 
provider. If you’ve traveled to an affected country in the last 14 days or you’ve had 
contact with someone diagnosed with COVID-19, let them know so the clinic can be 
prepared to take good care of you.  


How can I stay healthy? 


You can protect yourself from acquiring COVID-19 by using simple measures, like 
regularly washing your hands and avoiding contact with sick people. These 
measures help protect against other infections as well. 
 
• Wash your hands often with soap and water 
• Avoid touching your eyes, nose, or mouth with unwashed hands 
• Avoid contact with people who are sick 
• Cover your nose and mouth with a tissue or sleeve when you sneeze or cough 
• Stay home while you’re sick 


 
You should also take your medications as prescribed, eat well, stay hydrated, 
exercise, and get good sleep. Also, if you haven’t had your vaccinations to influenza 
and/or pneumonia, now is a great time to get them. 



https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/travelers/index.html
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If I feel sick should I go to the clinic or emergency room? 


There are no medications specifically approved for COVID-19. Most people with mild 
illness will recover on their own by drinking plenty of fluids, resting, and taking pain 
and fever medications. However, some people develop pneumonia and require 
medical care or hospitalization.  
 
If you have a fever greater than 100.4F and cough or shortness of breath, call your 
provider’s office.  They will help you decide whether you should go into the office or 
go to the ER for an evaluation. If you’ve traveled to an affected country in the last 14 
days or you’ve had contact with someone diagnosed with COVID-19, let your doctor 
know.  You may be asked to wear a mask when you arrive at your clinic or the ER.   


I prefer not to travel to my pharmacy right now. Can my 
medications be mailed to me? 


Many pharmacies offer a service that mails your medications to your home. Call your 
pharmacy to find out what options they can offer.  
 
If you are on the CAREAssist program and want to receive your medications by mail, 
call the pharmacy below and a staff person will collect your information and work 
with your current pharmacy to transfer your prescriptions. 
 


CVS Pharmacy Specialty Services 
538 SW 4th Ave 
Portland, OR 97204 
503-227-0468 


I have more questions. Who can help? 


Stay informed about the situation in Oregon: www.healthoregon.org/coronavirus or you 
can call 211 for general information.  
 
HIV case managers are also available across the State. You can locate a case manager 
near you at the following link: 
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/DiseasesConditions/HIVSTDViralHepatitis/HIVCareTre
atment/Pages/cmcontacts.aspx  
 



https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/DISEASESCONDITIONS/DISEASESAZ/Pages/emerging-respiratory-infections.aspx

https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/DiseasesConditions/HIVSTDViralHepatitis/HIVCareTreatment/Pages/cmcontacts.aspx

https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/DiseasesConditions/HIVSTDViralHepatitis/HIVCareTreatment/Pages/cmcontacts.aspx





Attached, please find the Coronavirus (COVID-19) and HIV FAQ attached for your reference/clients.
Please forward the FAQ and the information in this email to your regional partners and staff as
necessary.
 
Thank you,
 
 
Alicia Knapp
She/Her/Hers
HIV Early Intervention Services and Outreach Projects Coordinator
End HIV Oregon Sponsorship Project Coordinator
Oregon Reminders Coordinator
OREGON HEALTH AUTHORITY
Public Health Division
alicia.t.knapp@dhsoha.state.or.us
Desk: 971-673-0168
Cell: 503-422-8816
http://www.oregon.gov/OHA
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